PLATTE LAKE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION

P.O. BOX 272

HONOR, MI 49640

38th ANNUAL MEETING  -  AUGUST 1, 2015
Board members present: Heiman, Swiecki, , Pattison, Ziemelis, 

, Fuhrhop, Anderson, Peterson, Blank, Marsh 

Absent: Francis, Spencer, Stowe
Meeting called to order by Swiecki at 10:00 AM. Swiecki gave introductory comments and introduced members of board. He also thanked the membership and officers for their work and financial support during the last year.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Motion to dispense with reading of minutes of last year’s meeting by Peterson, second by J. Berridge, Approved unanimously.

TREASURER’S REPORT: A copy of the report for year-to-date is attached. Report was read by Fuhrhop. Questions from audience answered.  Motion to approve report by Fox, second by L. Pattison. Approved unanimously.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: The terms of board members Swiecki, Fuhrhop, Stowe, Pattison, Anderson, and Spencer are expiring. All except Stowe have agreed to run for re-election. The board has nominated Swiecki for Pres., Pattison for V.P., Fuhrhop for Treas.,  Spencer, Anderson for 2 yr. board term. Board has nominated Dan Myler to replace Stowe, 2 yr. term.  No nominations from floor. Motion by J. Berridge, 2nd by Fox to approve the slate by acclimation. Approved unanimously.
STATE OF THE LAKE:  Swiecki went over the current numbers and what they mean.

Swiecki then called Ed Eisch and Ray Canale forward to recognize their efforts and success in renovating the hatchery process and working with the PLIA.
Swiecki then summarized the current position of the PLIA and future plans, now that the DNR has satisfied their court requirements. He asked for any members who have needed skills to volunteer.

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Wanner and other family members were called forward and presented with a hand made Platte Lake quilt made by Susan Howard in recognition of the generous $10,000 bequest to the PLIA by the estate of Leslie Ann Wanner.
Summary of the swimmer's itch co-op study by Oakland University presented and questions answered. 
Open period of comments, questions, discussion from audience:
1. Could we put PLIA literature and membership envelopes at the boat launch?

2. Can we get literature and membership envelopes to rental cottages?

3. Could we put news in the township newsletters?

Will be taken up by Membership Committee
Swiecki introduced our guest speaker, David Fry, for his program "Saving the family cottage, options for family succession and tax avoidance"

No further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:00.
Respectfully submitted,

Jerry L. Heiman, Sec.

